

A2B Private Hire 2010 Limited 12 St James Street Cheltenham Gloucestershire GL52 2SH

Office/Accounts: 01242 523222 Fax: 01242 580999

Email: info@a2btaxischeltenham.co.uk

www.a2btaxischeltenham.co.uk

28 February 2014

Chairperson Licensing Committee Cheltenham Borough Council

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing this letter on behalf of Mr John Carr who is appearing before the committee, applying for a hackney/private hire driver's licence.

Mr Carr's previous licence was revoked by the committee after having been found to have a car in an unroadworthy condition. (Insufficient tread on three tyres also using a mobile telephone when driving)

A2B employed Mr Carr, as self-employed driver, maintaining and insuring his own vehicle, subject to complying with licensing conditions, and also additional conditions specified by A2B.

Mr Carr breached these conditions and A2B support the action taken by the licensing committee.

We are prepared to re-employ Mr Carr should the licensing committee grant him his application.

We will employ Mr Carr conditionally on the provision that he complies with stringent conditions specifically applied to him by the company.

On a personal basis we have always found him a good worker, he was employed at GCHQ for 25 years, is a widower and has no outstanding complaints or adverse references against him.

Kind regards

Gordon Milne General Manager

A2B Private Hire 2010 Limited